Campbell County Health

Excellence Every Day

February 2, 2016

Mr. Mike Cole, P.E. o) 5 CEIVIE
Planning Manager {
City of Gillette 5 —
P.O. Box 3003 FEB 22 2016
Gillette, WY 82716 _

1 |
RE: REQUEST TO REPEAL ORDINANCE NUMBER 3260 PLANN}NG

Dear Mr. Cole,

On February 3, 2003 the City of Gillette adopted Ordinance Number 3260 approving and
authorizing the Wyoming Orthopaedic & Rehabilitation Institute Condominium to the City of
Gillette, Wyoming. Recently, Campbell County Health completed the acquisition of the
Wyoming Orthopaedic & Rehabilitation Institute with the associated building and properties. On
December 31, 2015, Campbell County Health formally terminated Wyoming Orthopaedic &
Rehabilitation Institute Condominium.

It is the intent of Campbell County Health to eliminate the Condominium and re-subdivide
properties in the near future. The re-subdivision will combine the hospital property with the
property currently known as the Wyoming Orthopaedic & Rehabilitation Institute. As part of the
process, we formally request the City of Gillette and City Council repeal Ordinance Number

3260.

If you have any questions please contact Mr. Steven J. Crichton, VP Facilities and Plant
Operations, Campbell County Health, 307-688-1442.

Sincerely, _—

At

W. Andrew Fitzgerald, CEO
Campbell County Health

P.O. Box 3011
Gillette, Wyoming 82717
307-688-1000



